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The one immediate "neighbours details" omitted was me at 1 Lower Merton Rise.

I have been in correspondence with the various owners of 19 Wadham Gdns for the past 24 years regarding 

their neglect to pollard the boundary poplars T11-15.   They have been causing problems to other neighbours 

too during all those years of neglect.  You will see from the Camden records

2010 - 125 King Henry's Rd took off overhanging limbs

2017 - I took off overhanging limb  on T15

2019 - 121 King Henry's Rd took off overhanging limb and ivy

2020 - I took off overhanging limb on T15

Tom Little visited me in 2019 and confirmed the poplars were dangerously overgrown since original pollarding 

in 2001 but being on private land, outside of his remit to take action.

I am relieved that the new owners have applied to carry out long overdue maintenance on all the trees.   I 

hope that reducing T15 to original pollard points will be sufficient for the tree to no longer present a risk to my 

own boundary walls and indeed my garden that I have had to relandscape as it was no longer "mediterranean" 

having lost all sunlight.

I would appreciate it if the tree officer viewed the trees from my property when he visits 19 Wadham Gardens.   

Normally I am trying to save local trees!
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